Data Submitted (UTC 11): 1/31/2024 1:06:41 AM

First name: Cameron Last name: Babberney

Organization:

Title:

Comments: Dear US Forest Service Stewards,

Please require more oversight for the 1.5 million acres of wild lands in the Bob Marshall Wilderness Complex of Montana. These lands provide a contiguous home to countless wildlife and have been important to our national wilderness preservation system for many decades.

I am asking you to strengthen your permitting and oversight of outfitter interests who are bringing very large parties deep into the Complex, as well as establishing structures and even roads in these areas that were established as nature preserves.

Above all, the Forest Service must not use a Categorical Exclusion (CE) to renew any outfitter permits. An Environmental Assessment or Environmental Impact Statement with accompanying public input is called for to properly protect the Bob.

Thank you for your attention and your public service.